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Saints Peter and Paul  
Catholic Primary School, 

Moorfield, Tower Hill 
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Headteacher: Mrs J. Mousley 
Chair Of Governors: Mr. George MacKenzie 

 

Website: www.saintspeterandpaulcps.org.uk 
   E-mail: peterandpaul.de@knowsley.gov.uk  
   Telephone  0151 477 8205 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
The senior Leaders at school have been working on producing a new behaviour policy for school, it has 
been revamped changing the rewards and sanctions around pupil behaviour. The pupils will have the 
opportunity on Monday to start learning all about the new policy. It will be made available to parents on 
Monday also. I have attached a copy of the pupils code of conduct which will be in place from Monday  
 
Mrs. J. Mousley 
Headteacher 

 

 

Flu Nasal Spray 
NHS staff  will be coming into school on the 23rd 
October 2023   to deliver Flu nasal spray to Rec – Y6 
pupils whose parents have given prior permission. 
The online e consent link is now active. Please see 
below the link and the QR code to complete a consent 
form.  Nursery Parents – drop-in session if 
parents/carers wish to attend - (you will need to select 
this on consent form). 
 

 

  Or          https://econsent.merseycare.nhs.uk/     

 
 

 
 
 

 

                                        
The class with the best attendance will be rewarded with toast on a Monday morning break time, this 
will begin again next week.  
Please be on time for school, gates open at 8.45pm and children go straight into class everyday, 
gates close at 8.55am 
 

Little Saints 86.65% Class Plessington 92.2% 
Nursery 48.35% Class Moore 79.2% 
Class Owen 98.8% Class Fisher 85.9% 
Class Adams 91.8% Class Howard 93.8% 
Class Campion 91.8% Class Clitherow 91.8% 
Class Bamber 90% Class Kirby 92.7% 
Class Rigby 94.7% Whole school total 90.4% 
  

Well done to Class Owen – winner of toast next week! 
 

 

http://www.saintspeterandpaulcps.org.uk/
mailto:peterandpaul.de@knowsley.gov.uk
https://econsent.merseycare.nhs.uk/
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Attendance and Punctuality 
Attendance and punctuality will be monitored throughout the year. We will work closely with our 
Attendance officer from Knowsley Council. 
The school gates close at 8,55am; if you are late and the gate is closed you will have to bring your child 
into the school office 
We had a prize draw for children with 100% attendance after the first week – well done to our class 
winners – pictures on dojo; Next 100% prize draw is on 29th September to cover the three week period. 
Make sure you are in the draw 
 

Attendance expectations 

What YOU must do: 

Try to telephone the school before 8.30am each day of your child’s absence. 
Tell the school in advance, of any medical appointments and bring in appointment cards/letters. 
If you are not sure whether your child is well enough to attend school, send them in anyway as they often 
perk up on arrival. 
Have a backup plan for if your child misses transport, call on a family member, neighbour or friend. 
If you and your child are experiencing difficulties with school attendance then talk to us as a first step so 
we can help! 
 

What WE will do: 
Check your child’s attendance every day. 
Phone home to discuss your child’s attendance with you. 
Invite you into school for attendance meetings if we are concerned. 
If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then we may make a welfare home visit. 

 PACKED LUNCHES 
We have tried to create guidelines which will provide the children with a healthier packed lunch across the course of the 
week, and split choices of foods into two criteria; essential and desirable options. 

Essential Desirable 

The choices below must be in children’s lunchboxes 
everyday 

The following list can be added to the essential list to 
provide healthy packed lunches across the course of 
the week. 

Choose 2 each day; 

Sandwiches or Small bag of crisp 

Savoury snacks eg sausage roll or Small cake 

Pasta Biscuit bar 

Fruit yogurt 

Vegetables jelly 

Water  

Flavoured water  

Pure juice  

The following items are not allowed in lunchboxes 

Fizzy drinks 

Any Juice such as; Ribena, Capri sun, Fruit Shoots, Sunny D 

Chocolate bars eg Mars Bars, Twix, Snickers, etc 

Any Sweets 

If these products are brought into school children will be offered a school alternative. 

 
 

Most Improved Handwriting this Week 
 

We are continuing to have a focus on handwriting. We have a handwriting board on the school 
corridor which displays one beautiful piece of work for each class in school each week. 
As well as this we are giving certificates out in assembly for the child with the most improved 
handwriting each week and their name will appear in the newsletter. So for this week we have 
the following pupils with the most improved handwriting this week; 

Class Owen Robyn Madden Class Pless. Pearl Meddings 

Class Adams Nellie Jones Class Moore Bonnie Francis 

Class Campion Aliza Lord Class Fisher Annabelle Duffy 

Class Bamber Poppy McBride Class Howard Blake Rainford 

Class Rigby Benjamin Bullock Class Clitherow Thomas O'Neill 

 Class Kirby Missi Humphries 
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AWARDS - Friday 22nd th September 
Nursery Owen Adams 

Delilah Bullock John Williams Jake Dewsbury 

Lily Worthington Poppy Duckworth Joseph Lowrie 

Harry Attewell Ezra Ward Niamh McCabe 

Hunter Whiley Carter Davidson McGuirk Poppy Ormandy 

Logan Thoms   

Campion Bamber Rigby 

Courtney rose Taylor Joshua Wenham Reine Doyle 

Aria Shelley Alex Stoica Sowulewski  Rocco Connor 

Brodie Duckworth Bodhi Whitham Myla Sandys 

 Harper Downes  

Plessington Moore Fisher 

David Albu Ethan Adeyanju Adam Jack 

Zaine Haigh Lucas Riley Mason Smith 

Lola Kyle Isabel Corness  

   

   

Howard Clitherow Kirby 

Ruby McGee Albie Worthington Maggie Jo Gibbons 

Eva Wells Marnie Mae Coughlin Kayden Doran 

Elsie Mills Lily Perrin Lucas Jack 

Mitchell Sweeney   

   

Well done everyone 

Autumn / Winter Uniforms 

• Pale blue short sleeved shirt 

• School tie (blue with yellow stripes) on string 
for KS1/FS, clips on for KS2 

• Royal blue cardigan/jumper (with school 
badge) 

• Grey skirt /Pinafore/ trousers (girls) 

• Grey long or short trousers (boys) 

• Black shoes to be worn, No trainers. 

• P.E. Kit: White t-shirt (with school badge) with 
royal blue shorts and black pumps 

• Plain Royal blue, white or plain grey socks or 
tights 

• Small Royal Blue, gold or white hair 
accessories only are allowed 

• P.E. bags can be obtained from school  
 
Only PE bags and school homework/book bags 
allowed in school and children are encouraged to 
use a small packed lunch box or a very small 
packed lunch bag. 

 

Mrs Liz O’Connor 
 

Lots of children and many, many parents will remember Mrs 
O’Connor in her role as a welfare assistant here at Saints 
Peter and Paul. She started in this role on 5th May 1988 
employed by the headteacher at the time – Mr Doyle. She 
has also worked for Mr White when he became 
Headteacher, and more recently with Mrs Mousley. 
After thirty five years of service at SSPP, Mrs O’Connor has 
now finished working at school. She has looked after many, 
many children on the playgrounds of SSPP, come rain or 
shine, and each and every pupil will have their own fond 
memories of Mrs O’Connor!  
Everyone at SSPP wishes Mrs O’Connor a very happy, long 
and healthy retirement – come back and see us at any 
time!! 
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If your child pays for school dinners – please ensure payment is made for next week’s meals  by Monday 
25th September This is the menu for next week..... 
   

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for your diary- Save the dates for  
All Saints Catholic High School 

 
-All Saints Y6 Play in a day at SSPP Tuesday 
26th and Wednesday 27th September – 
Performance for parents at 14.15pm in studio hall 
(see dojo for which day to attend) 
 
-Y6 Super Saturdays – 30h September – letter out 
on 25th Sept- send back by 29th Sept. 
 
- Y4  Super Saturdays – 25th Nov  
 
-Y5  Super Saturdays – 16 March 2024 
 
Interview intake night – 30th April, 1st, 2nd May 
 
Y6 Intake Evening- 18th and 20th June 2024 
 
Y6 Induction Day -Friday 28th June 
 
Y5 Fun Day – 5th July 2024 

Have a happy weekend – we will see you back in 

school on Monday 25
th

 September 

Don’t forget gates close at 8.55am 

School Dates 
-All Saints Y6 Play in a day at SSPP Tuesday 
26th and Wednesday 27th September – 
Performance for parents at 14.15pm in studio 
hall (see dojo for which day to attend) 
 
 
-Y6 Super Saturdays – 30h September – letter 
out on 25th Sept- send back by 29th Sept. 
 
 

Tuesday 26th Sept:  Mask making Class 

Adams – studio hall 9am – 10am 
(Booked places) 

Tuesday 3rd Oct : Owen mask making 
(booked places) 


